Re-elect Harry BOWES for Leadership and Results



Harry Bowes does not have lawn signs:

- They clutter the landscape.
- They do not convey the character or integrity of the candidate.
- They cost money.

Through 11 elections Harry has not accepted a penny in campaign contributions.

Harry will:

- Press for a 7:00 p.m. starting time for regular council meetings.
- Insist on a new long range infrastructure plan which will ensure that our completed collector roads are in place before the development is finished. This will prevent the present gridlock and traffic congestion that we have on our streets.
- Re-organize the whole development process. The council should decide what type of subdivisions it wants, and from there the developer will present it's plan to council at a public meeting. The present procedure is backwards — where the town staff presents the draft plan at a public meeting.
- Ensure that subdivision plans adhere to the Town Official Plan and The Secondary Plan.

Re-Elect Councillor — Ward 5 Harry BOWES



Busy Bee club takes root in Stouffville

To the Editor:

Yes, we have some tomatoes! The Busy Bee Gardening Club has been a success.

Thanks first of all to Goodwood Gardens for their generous contribution towards the vegetable portion of the garden and for Richters Herbs' contribution of numerous types of herbs. Secondly many thanks to Stouffville This Month for getting the ball rolling with an announcement of the inception of The Busy Bee Gardening Club, a pilot project to provide seniors living in apartments with an opportunity to continue their passion for gardening. I had allocated part of my property to do with as they pleased.

Chief gardener extraordinaire Bob Brownlee oversaw the operation, and with his faithful ministrations of watering, weeding knowledgeable and advice, it was a plentiful harvest. There are more than enough parsley and tomatoes to enjoy for at least a year, yet only one cucumber grew, to the puzzlement of all. During our lunches, which I provided,

I heard stories of the gardeners' lives and was given advice on extricating moles living beneath the property, and what could possibly be wrong with the riding lawn tractor, plus a myriad of other interesting topics, some of which turned into lively debates.

When I asked if they would do it again next year, a resounding yes echoed

throughout the garden. Thanks to all the gardeners -- Bob, Shirley, John, Edith and Daisy -- for ensuring the Busy Bee Gardening Club's success and continuation.

If you wish to be a participant next year, please call Beatrice at 905-642-6661.

> Beatrice Lembo Stouffville

Courage inspires reader

To the Editor:

I just wanted to say how much I am enjoying Luke Anderson's articles in your paper. He is embracing life's difficulties with such courage and charm that he is definitely an inspiration.

He is so good at just telling it like it is. He allows the reader to understand the ups and downs and what really is important, and I hope people do take the time to reflect on their own personal challenges. I have always tried to tell people to look at a challenge as a puzzle, not a road block, and to ask themselves what are the creative options of getting around things rather than just getting stuck. Luke is living that and he takes the good with the bad.

I am really impressed that rather than letting life's difficulties swallow him up, he has decided to share his experiences. It is a very brave thing to allow people into your life like that and I hope he continues to enlighten the rest of us. I feel like I know Luke, although we have never met.

Micole Ongman Stouffville

STARINGA SMALL BUSINESS

Attend and learn from local business professionals who can provide the information you need to start your own small business

WHEN:

Wednesday, November 12, 2003

7:00 p.m. - 9:30 p.m.

WHERE:

Stouffville Neighbourhood **Employment Resource Centre**

28 Sandiford Drive, Unit 7, Stouffville

(Behind McDonald's)

COST:

\$10.00 (payable at door)

TO REGISTER:

Call the Neighbourhood **Employment Resource Centre at**

905 640-2856



Neighbourhood

Employment Resource

Centre